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EDITGIAL

ANOTI.IER FEBRUAP,Y IS INEVITABTE

In our lssue of September 1979 we wrote ra brlght future is
awalting the Ethiopian people and their revolution. A new

rlse in the tide of the revolution ls inevltable and the day
of another February is not very far. That is wtrat the objec-
tlve conditions of today will be leading to.'ÿIe are sure
that however gomplex and protracted the comlng struggle may be

lrrespective of the great sacrifices that our heroic people
have yet to bear, they wilt certainly defeat all internal
and external reactionary forces and bulld a dernocratic, free
and non-aligned Ethioplan.

Slx years have now elapsed since the unprecedented revolution-
ary mass movement that led to the three-year unlnterrupted
transformatlon of the Ethiopian soclety broke out in Febru-
ary 1974. Itose eventful years wlll always hold an indis-
pensable place in the history of the Ethlopian peoplesr
revolution.

The situation in Ethiopia today, and, in fact, slnce 19?7
ls radically different from that of 1974. At tJrat time and
until the first quarter of 1 977 the Ethioplan soclety was

undergoing an overall revolutlonary conwlslon. Today,
Etttiopia ls creeping in a state of teror, repression, na-
tlonal oppression and humillation of its natlonal indepen-
dence.

It is now a well known fact that, as a consequence of the
military regiroers anti-democratic rule, more than 3O.Oæ
democrats, patriots and national llberation mllitants are
Iangulshing in the overcroyvded prisons of the Detg. Hundreds
have lost their lives. Hundreds of thousands (over a milll,on
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according to figures of the UNHCR) have fled the country.
Others have been forced to llve under ground in order to
escape persecution. The different democratlc mass organiza-
tions have been arbitrarily llquidated and reduced to mere
bureaucratic organs. This continuous repression and antl-
democratic rule of the Derg has recently been officlally
Iegalized by the proclamation issued to establlsh the so-
called Commission to Organlze the Party of the Worklng
People of Ethiopla. According to the proclamation each and

every political organization in the country ls declared
illegal and any individual wittr a different vlew than the
Presidentrs is dooned to a penalty that varies fron a ten
year imprisonement to death.

The national oppresslon unleashed partlcularly against the
Somal!.s, the Oromos, Tlgres and ln Erltrea ls continuously
intensifying. Reports of indiscrininate bombings of villages
and innocent people in the Ogaden and Erltrea regions con-
tinue to reach the outside world.Hundreds of lntellectuals
and government offtclals belonglngto the Oromo nationallty
have been recently arrested by the Derg.and ,others are being
persecuted.

Following the increasing dependence of the Derg on the Soviet
bloc countrles in general and the 2O-year rFrlendship Treatyr
wlth the Soviet Union in particular, the non-aligned foreign
policy and thereby the national lndependence and sovereignty
of the country ts capriciously and continuously hunillated.
The intervention of the Soviet bloc countrles has no doubt
temporarily succeeded in helping the counter-revolutionary
Derg perfom an effectlve represslon. It has also becone so

deep and total that the local and foreign pollcles and there-
with the destiny of the country at present do not lle in
the hands of its own citizens but in those of foreigners who

are operating as trexpertsn in the dj.fferent government
agencies and reglons of the country.These nexpertsi of varlous
professions are today fully engaged in not only consolldatlng
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the rule of the counter-revolutlonary Derg (an already-con-
verted puppet reglne) but also tn gearing the polltical,
economLc and socLal llves of the country to the lnterest
of the Soviet bloc countries.

In view of the growing mass opposition against the Derg and
its foreign allles and the vital place Ettrlopla holds ln the
Soviet global nllitary and economic strategy lt is very pos-
sible that the Sovlet bloc countrles will one day resort to
an open military control of the country. The dlsgraceful
aggression agatnst Afghanistan by the tsSR, wtrlch MEtISOIG
strongly condemns, should be taken as a good lesson as ruell
as a warning. The presence of about 20.0æ Cuban fighting
troops and other Soviet and East German high-ranklng milltary
experts on Ethioplan soil should be vlevred fron thls angle.
The risk that Ethlopla will be another Afghanistan should
not be overlooked.

The economic and social reforrns that were pald in blood and
souls and started giving fruit during the first years of
the revolution have been redirected by ttre mllltary bureau-

'cxacy not to rened the peoplesr problems but to maintain
the lavlsh J.lving styles of the rullng Derg and its allles.
Consequently food, housing and health conditions are contl,-

b
nuously deteriorating. Faroine ls striklng the people all over
the country; the nain victfuns thls tine being the people
Iivinq in the southern provinces. Faced with these colossal
social and economic problems the Derg and lts forelgn allles
are continuing to rob money fron the people by dlfferent
coerclve measures and directing the countryrs wealth to
bul,ld an oppressive apparatus to suppress any democratic
and patriotic movement.

Reactionaries resort to repressive means because they vainly
believe that they can annlhilate a peoplesr struggle. But
what happens in actual fact is Just the opposite. Reactio-
naries night be capable of temporarily weakening of peoplest
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struggle but they can never have a lasting vlctory. ûr the
contrary, the revolutionary forces go morê and nore under
ground, become more and nore lnaccesslble to their enemles,
lear frorn their experience, adopt and develop new rnethods

of struggle, Smprove their organlzatlonal strength, becone

tempered in the struggle and take offensive under favourable
conditions. They never surrende!. Thls is what we observe
in contemporary Ethiopia.

The repression perpetrated by the Soviet backed Derg, not
withstanding its intensity, has not been successful in ful -
filing lts plan of crushing the Ettrlopian peoplesr democra-
tic movement. It is undeniable that lt has lncured the revo-
lution a high cost and temporarily weakened 1t. But 1t has

at no time totally silenced Lt.

Having survived the lntensive Soviet backed repression, the
revolutionary mass resistance ls contlnuously gaining rnonen-

tun under the Ieadership of MEII,SONE. The natlonal libera-
tion struggle in Eritrea, Tlgre, Afar, Ogaden and by the
Oromo people are intensifying more than ever before. In the
urban areas, the strongholds of the Dergrs repressionr pro-
gressive intellectuals, students, soldiers and workers are
giving the Derg a hard tlme.

The struggle for democracy, equallty of nationalities, na-
tional independence and social. progress waged by the Ethlo-
pian masses is growing constantly and gaining strenght with
every passing day. And the Derg as well as its foreign bac-
kers are becoming helpless and desperate. At the same tlne
the contradiction, and therby the crtsis within the Dergt
between the Derg and the bureaucracy, between the bureaucracy
and the foreign trexpertsr is growing sharper and clearer.
This is confirmed by the recent developments narked withln
the ruling circles.
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Viewed from the objective conditions of the revolutionl there-
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fore, one nay say that Ethiopia ls pregnant of another Febru-
ary whose birth is inevitable in the near future.

MEttrSONE, upon wtrich the historical responsibility of leader-
ship ls succunbed is consistently struggling both within and

outside the country in order to prepare the conditions nêc€s-
sary to defend and advance the revolution to its complition.
ÿUe are sure that the Ethiopian people will get the support
of a1l progressive and freedom loving forces ln the corunon

struggle for peace, dernocracy, natlonal lndependence and

socialism.
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